DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

MEETING MINUTES

APRIL 15, 2014
Members Present: Lardizzone, Armbruster, Carroll, Corsa, Farley, Goss, Hampton, Newman, Seppala, Showell, Smith and Weir
Members Excused: McMullen, Newstadt and Sarg
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Staff Present: Knotts and Peterson
ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS
John Knotts (DCVA Executive Director) – recognized BG (Ret) Terry Wiley.
Sue Oh (Vet Corps) – Provided Vet Corps information.

James Coty (VA Public Affairs Officer) – Introduced the new Wilmington VAMC Director, Robin C. Aube-Warren. He provided an update on the employment status of the Kent and Sussex Counties CBOCs and a new position at the Wilmington VAMC. He spoke about the new Delaware shuttle and answered questions. 
Robin C. Aube-Warren (Wilmington VAMC Director) – She provided a synopsis of her background and credentials.
Bill Peterson (Veterans Home Director) – Provided a monthly update for the Home and spoke about the State hiring freeze. He regretfully announced that Commissioner Ruth Harden passed away on Saturday and spoke about the HIPA laws.  He spoke about a potential fishing trip in May and reported that the Friends of the Veterans Home met and are working together to get projects accomplished on their list.
Jessica Finan (Home of the Brave Director) – Provided a monthly report for both the male and female facilities and announced she purchased a new van and provided the financial data. She asked for donations for the female facility and answered questions.
Commissioner Weir presented $5 fundraising patches to help raise money for the shelter. 
PRESENTATIONS
Gregory Gordon (IT Consulting Training) – Introduced himself and explained his relationship with the VA and provided information about their organization and mission. He provided handouts and announced an upcoming event on May 29, 2014. 
Guy Johnson (Hero2Hired) – Introduced himself and provided an outline of the program. He provided pamphlets and answered questions.
Commissioner Carroll requested that his comment from the March 18, 2014, Commission Meeting minutes read “Purple Heart Museum Hall” in place of “National Purple Heart Wall”.

MOTION BY CORSA TO ACCEPT MARCH COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES AS AMENDED, SECONDED BY WEIR, MOTION CARRIED.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

NORTHERN CEMETERY

Commissioner Armbruster reported that there were 70 interments and 38 applications received for the month of March 2014. The Raise & Realign project has begun again. Greenleaf will be completing the current working fields before moving on to the “U” field. They are still getting estimates for roofing at the maintenance shed and flooring for the chapel.
SOUTHERN CEMETERY
Commissioner Goss reported that there were 24 interments and 36 applications received for the month of March 2014.  They have started excavating the circle for their beautification project and hope to complete it by Flag Day. Jeff Buttillo, one of our casual/seasonal employees, is moving on to Historical and Cultural Affairs as a Physical Plant Maintenance Mechanic.
PERSONNEL
Commissioner Hampton reported that there are currently several vacancies:  Senior Accountant (Commission Office), Conservation Tech II (DVMC Bear) and two Casual/Seasonal positions, one at each Cemetery. All requests for hire now require justification as being critical fills and require approval from OMB. 
HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES
VETERANS SERVICES

Commissioner Corsa provided the Veterans Services & Outreach report.  For the month of March 2014, there were 140 claims filed and 1,951 claims still pending, with an amount of $683,619 received in awards.  Service Officers attended the Policy Academy Meeting, Medal of Honor Ceremony at the VFW in Middletown, Wilmington University’s Military Appreciation Day and Military Community Partners meeting. They also attended Vietnam Veterans Day Commemoration at Kent County Memorial Parks, Veterans Appreciation Day at the Elks in Lewes, the Welcome Home Ceremony for the 198th Signal Battalion at Delaware State University and provided benefits information at Laurel and Georgetown Libraries.
FINANCE & LOGISTICS
Commissioner Newman reported the balance of the Veterans Day Committee Fund is $257.06 and requested donations of $100 from each of the veterans organizations was made in March and only $200 has been received to date.  Requested reimbursement for Sherri Taylor for purchasing a floral arrangement ($70) for Ruth Harden when she was at the Veterans Home. The AMVETS flag at the DVMC in Bear needs to be replaced.
LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS
Chairman Lardizzone shared that the Commission attended a joint session of the House and Senate Veterans Affairs Committees on March 26, 2014, to report on legislative initiatives and DCVA programs.  
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Armbruster (AMERICAN LEGION) – Reported that the Boys State Program held County Youth days for both Boys State and Girls State in each of the counties.   In the second week of May, all Department Officers will attend the spring meeting in Indianapolis, IN.  The Department Convention is scheduled for July 9-11, 2014, at Dover Downs Hotel and Casino.
Carroll (MOPH) – Reported that he attended the joint legislative Military Affairs Committee meeting on March 26, 2014, and the Kent County Vietnam Veterans Ceremony on March 29, 2014.  Members from his organization presented an MOPH First Responder recognition plaque at the Penny Hill Troop #1 to a Delaware State Trooper who was wounded in the line of duty on March 4, 2014. MOPH Chapter 9377 will hold their 21st Annual Anniversary Brunch at the Cavaliers Country Club on April 26, 2014.  Their Department Convention will be held on Saturday, June 14, 2014, at Dover Downs.  Their National Convention will be held in Denver, CO, from August 5-9, 2014.  Statewide, the Chapters are presenting JROTC/ROTC Leadership Awards at the various schools.  MOPH has submitted their $100.00 contribution to the Veterans Day Fund.
Lardizzone (DAV) – Attended the Friends of the Veterans Home meeting on April 7, 2014, and the Veterans Home Admissions meetings on April 8 & 15, 2014.  Also attended the DAV (Rats) function in Mt. Holly, NJ, on April 12, 2014.  Attended the Welcome Home for the 198th Signal Battalion at Delaware State University on April 13, 2014.
Seppala (MOWW) – Reported that he attended the Military Appreciation Day at Wilmington University on March 26, 2014.  The MOWW sponsors Youth Leadership Conferences and this year his Chapter sponsored five high school students to attend the Conference on April 10-13, 2014. With the end of the school year approaching, they are involved with their JROTC and ROTC Awards Program. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Commissioner Showell reported on the recommendation of the Commemorative Affairs Committee for a flag display in front of the building.  Further discussion followed and Mr. Knotts suggested that he would obtain an estimate for the parts and labor.  
NEW BUSINESS

There is a draft of legislation to propose a special Delaware License Plate for anyone who would want to show their support of veterans.  The twenty dollar fee would be split between the Veterans Trust Fund and DELDOT.  Members reviewed options for wording on the plate and selected “I SUPPORT VETERANS”.  
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
May 20, 2014 at 10:00 AM
LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100






Dover, DE

ADJOURNED
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